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Diocese of Ely Safeguarding Newsletter  

Welcome to the Diocese of Ely Safeguarding Newsletter.  

A quarterly publication produced by the Diocese of Ely Safeguarding Department to 

help advise and guide our parishes and church leaders on a range of safeguarding 

related matters.  

 

Remember, you can contact the team and find a range of supporting materials on the 

Ely Diocesan Safeguarding pages of the website by clicking here 
 

 

In this Edition 
 

• PSO Meeting 9 July 

• Safeguarding Referrals – Imminent 

Threats 

• Head of Safeguarding 

• Growing Younger Newsletter 

• Multi Agency Safeguarding Training 

• Professional Curiosity Multi Agency 

Workshop  

• PSO Evensong and Garden Party 

• Farewell to the Parish Safeguarding 

Handbook 

• Another Safeguarding Team update… 

• Spiritual Abuse Video 

• Contact the Team  

 

PSO meeting 9 July at 10 am 
 
We are delighted to announce our speaker 
for the meeting is Jo Fowler, the Regional 
Safeguarding Lead for East Anglia within the 
National Safeguarding Team.  Jo joined us 
after a long career in the Probation Service 
six months ago. Her role focuses on 
enhancing safeguarding practices across the 
region by supervising diocesan and cathedral 
safeguarding officers, supporting the 
implementation of national standards, and 
helping Church bodies respond to audit 
findings. She also leads a Regional 
Safeguarding Network to promote 
collaboration and best practice. 

 
If you haven’t booked to attend yet please do 
so via this link 
https://elydatabase.org/events/safeguarding 
 

Safeguarding Referrals - Imminent 

Threat 

Recently, several referrals have been made 
to the duty phone regarding situations that 
posed an imminent threat to church staff and 
the congregation. In cases of safeguarding 
emergencies, the police must be contacted 
immediately via 999. 

Two incidents have been reported involving 
individuals either possessing or claiming to 
possess a firearm. Both cases presented a 
direct and imminent danger to church staff 
and the congregation—circumstances in 
which contacting the police via 999 was 
necessary. 

When an incident of such a nature is reported 
to the Police the caller will be provided with 
an incident number that should be added to 
the log of concern and then referred into the 
Diocesan Safeguarding team via the process 
outlined below. 

• When making a referral by calling the 

Safeguarding Duty Message Service, 

please leave a message with your 

name, telephone number and a brief 

explanation of the reason for your call. 

https://www.elydiocese.org/safeguarding.php
https://www.elydiocese.org/safeguarding.php
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The team member on duty will be 

alerted to your message and will call 

you back to discuss your safeguarding 

referral, offering professional advice 

and support and together with you 

agree a plan to manage the next 

steps. 

• In a safeguarding emergency 

please contact the Police on 999 
 

Out of hours: To report a safeguarding 

concern when the Diocesan Office is closed, 

or when Diocesan Safeguarding Team 

members are unavailable, you can call 

the Safeguarding Duty Telephone Number: 

01353 652747, which will forward your call to 

our partners at the 'thirtyone:eight' Helpline. 

Let them know that you are calling from the 

Diocese of Ely. (Please note that the Helpline 

is not available between Midnight and 

7.00am.) 

 

All emergency and non emergency 

concerns and allegations must be 

recorded and discussed with 

the DSA within 24 hours of receiving the 

information or as soon as the information 

becomes known and not left until the end 

of the day. The Safeguarding Team 

transfer the duty phone over to 

Thirtyone:eight at 5pm when they are due 

to finish work. 

 

Slow reporting could lead to increased 

risk for the parties involved. 

 

Head of Safeguarding – Sarah 

Kennedy 

 
We look forward to welcoming Sarah Kennedy 
as the Head of Safeguarding on the 7 July.  

We hope Sarah will be able to join us for our 
meeting on 9 July briefly to introduce herself. 
 

Growing Younger Newsletter 
 

Read the Summer 2025 edition of 

our Growing Younger Newsletter to hear 

about all things Children, Youth and Families, 

with information on resources, news, training, 

and opportunities for networking. Sign up to 

receive future newsletters 

here: elydiocese.org/subscribe-growing-

younger-newsletter hear about all things 

Children, Youth and Families, 

with information on resources, news, training, 

and opportunities for networking. Sign up to 

receive future newsletters 

here: elydiocese.org/subscribe-growing-

younger-newsletter 

 

Multi Agency Safeguarding 

Training – Cambridgeshire and 

Peterborough 
 

The Cambridgeshire and 

Peterborough Safeguarding 

Partnership Board is 

committed to providing 

an effective training 

program to all agencies 

across Cambridgeshire. Research has shown 

that multi-agency training is highly effective in 

helping professionals understand their 

respective roles and responsibilities, the 

procedures of each agency involved in 

safeguarding children and adults at risk, and 

in developing a shared understanding of 

assessment and decision-making practices. 

This training is free to those working in 

parishes. A list of training currently available 

can be found on their website. Cambridge 

and Peterborough Multi Agency Training 

 

https://www.elydiocese.org/safeguarding.php
https://thirtyoneeight.org/
https://elydiocese.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7fc8bd3486d7b59203b9c704b&id=97937ccacd&e=ac81bcf442
https://elydiocese.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7fc8bd3486d7b59203b9c704b&id=571bfe8e58&e=ac81bcf442
https://elydiocese.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7fc8bd3486d7b59203b9c704b&id=571bfe8e58&e=ac81bcf442
https://elydiocese.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7fc8bd3486d7b59203b9c704b&id=571bfe8e58&e=ac81bcf442
https://elydiocese.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7fc8bd3486d7b59203b9c704b&id=571bfe8e58&e=ac81bcf442
https://www.safeguardingcambspeterborough.org.uk/home/multi-agency-safeguarding-training/
https://www.safeguardingcambspeterborough.org.uk/home/multi-agency-safeguarding-training/
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Professional Curiosity - Multi 

Agency Safeguarding Training 

Workshops 
 

A new perspective on professional 

curiosity and how to enable it in practice 

 

Professional curiosity is a phrase that we 

often use repeatedly throughout our 

safeguarding work with children, families and 

adults at risk. Using a narrative inquiry 

approach, new research, provides an 

illuminating perspective as to what the phrase 

actually means to safeguarding professionals 

and how we enable it within our practice. 

  

The Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 

Safeguarding Children's Partnership Boards 

and Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 

Safeguarding Adults Boards are proud to 

present two workshops on professional 

curiosity based on the findings of recent 

doctorial research undertaken within our local 

area. 

 

Workshops include: 

Workshop One : What is Professional 

Curiosity in everyday safeguarding 

practice? 

Workshop Two : What enables our 

Professional Curiosity in everyday 

safeguarding practice? 

  

Please log in to your Me Learning account to 

book on to the Professional Curiosity 

Workshops. 

To create an account, please use the 

following link https://app.melearning.co.uk/ 

If you already have an account but need 

access to our workspace, please complete 

the following 

form https://forms.office.com/e/vEEa6i7Le6 

If you have any trouble registering, please 

email safeguardingboardstraining@cambridg

eshire.gov.uk. 

 

Parish Safeguarding Officers 

Evensong and Garden Party 
 

Approximately 60 Parish Safeguarding 

Officers attended Evensong followed by the 

Bishop’s Garden party on 11 June. It was 

fantastic to see familiar faces and to meet 

new Parish Safeguarding Officers.  

 

 
 

Farewell to the Parish 

Safeguarding Handbook 
 

Important policy update 

 

By agreement with the National Safeguarding 

Steering Group, please be aware the 

following documents have been removed 

from the Church of England  website and are 

no longer to be used: 

• Parish Safeguarding Handbook 

• Promoting a Safer Church (2017) 

• Protecting all God’s Children (2019) 

• Promoting a Safe Church (2006) 

 

https://www.elydiocese.org/safeguarding.php
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.melearning.co.uk%2Fauth%2Flogin&data=05%7C02%7CSarah.king%40elydiocese.org%7Cd11249eb501047e6810a08dda9c35951%7C8cefe2afc6f544c4bbc3849ef05aafca%7C0%7C0%7C638853379272216899%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kIwgx3fZEzGFOWL4IpHeLLQz5aWOvTu7It9gllKl%2BCA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.melearning.co.uk%2Fauth%2Fvalidate-key%3FregisterKey%3DWRDBQYJP&data=05%7C02%7CSarah.king%40elydiocese.org%7Cd11249eb501047e6810a08dda9c35951%7C8cefe2afc6f544c4bbc3849ef05aafca%7C0%7C0%7C638853379272241435%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FyU1ly82JQZEmN1Yg2Nm2yzG2J8d3Q8Y%2FgAfa5cOfvg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2FvEEa6i7Le6&data=05%7C02%7CSarah.king%40elydiocese.org%7Cd11249eb501047e6810a08dda9c35951%7C8cefe2afc6f544c4bbc3849ef05aafca%7C0%7C0%7C638853379272254124%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8XNib%2FHOsYecNUXmNADp1HNjA7PxaKEC5NZKjB7l6ok%3D&reserved=0
mailto:safeguardingboardstraining@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:safeguardingboardstraining@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
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Any further updates will be forwarded as 

currently this is all the information we have. 

 

Spiritual Abuse Video 
 

This video has been co-produced with 

survivors and experts in the field of spiritual 

abuse. It is designed to provide an 

introduction to the issues and provide some 

real life examples of how spiritual abuse can 

occur.  The aim is to encourage 

conversations amongst church bodies, and 

reflection about their own cultures. This video 

can be challenging to watch and listen to. 

Sources of support are on screen at the end 

of the video, or you can access them here. 

  

Section 4.2: Spiritual Abuse | The Church 

of England 

 

Another Safeguarding Team 

Update….. 
 

Sarah King will be going into hospital for an 

operation on 26 June and off work for 

approximately 6 weeks thereafter. The other 

members of the Safeguarding Team will be 

monitoring Sarah’s e-mails. 

 

Contact the Team  
 

Safeguarding Cases and Incidents 
 
ASSISTANT DIOCESAN 
SAFEGUARDING ADVISER 
Sharon Gage (part-time), 
Email sharon.gage@elydiocese.org,  
Telephone number: 01353 652706,  
Mobile Number: 07507 741295,  
Hours of work 9.30am -2.30pm Monday to 
Thursday 
 

ASSISTANT DIOCESAN 
SAFEGUARDING ADVISER 
Lisa Pearson (part-time), 
Email: lisa.pearson@elydiocese.org,  
Telephone number: 01353 652738,  
Mobile Number: 07990 581267,  
Hours of work 9am-5pm Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Friday 
 
ASSISTANT DIOCESAN 
SAFEGUARDING ADVISER 
Jacqueline Jugg (part-time) 
E-mail: jacqueline.jugg@elydiocese.org 
Telephone: 01353 652731 
Mobile: 07946 222115 
Hours of work: 9am-5pm Wednesday to 
Friday 
 

Training, Criminal Record Checks 
(DBS) and Parish Safeguarding 
Officer Support 
 
DIOCESAN SAFEGUARDING TRAINIG 
AND PARISH SUPPOT CO-
ORDINATOR 
Sarah King,  
E-mail: sarah.king@elydiocese.org,  
Telephone number: 01353 652735,  
Mobile Number: 0777 666 1798,  
Hours of work 9am-5pm Monday to Friday 
 
SAFEGUARDING ADMINISTRATIVE 
SUPPORT - DBS CHECKS 
Jackie Williamson (part-time), 
E-mail: safeguardadmin@elydiocese.org,  
Telephone number: 01353 652721,  
Hours of work 9am-5pm Tuesday and 
Wednesday 
 
SAFEGUARDING ADMINISTRATIVE 
SUPPORT - TRAINING 
Kelly Nott (part-time),  
E-mail: safeguarding.training@elydiocese.org,  
Telephone number: 01353 652744,  
Hours of work 10am-2pm Monday to Friday 

https://www.elydiocese.org/safeguarding.php
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchurchofengland.us2.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D50eac70851c7245ce1ce00c45%26id%3Dfe542efb36%26e%3D03ed85c604&data=05%7C02%7Csarah.king%40elydiocese.org%7C369cce2048234ed00fa808ddaf3da453%7C8cefe2afc6f544c4bbc3849ef05aafca%7C0%7C0%7C638859401500241676%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=m6UBTekhkJ07XgzAMBgdsmUPore2U1lG%2FVWkGdwz%2F%2BU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchurchofengland.us2.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D50eac70851c7245ce1ce00c45%26id%3D6617fdb1b1%26e%3D03ed85c604&data=05%7C02%7Csarah.king%40elydiocese.org%7C369cce2048234ed00fa808ddaf3da453%7C8cefe2afc6f544c4bbc3849ef05aafca%7C0%7C0%7C638859401500255662%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AIPOAn930DCE4tCnKu6DYCPzkCjRUJw3WY2nWA7rf2I%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchurchofengland.us2.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D50eac70851c7245ce1ce00c45%26id%3D6617fdb1b1%26e%3D03ed85c604&data=05%7C02%7Csarah.king%40elydiocese.org%7C369cce2048234ed00fa808ddaf3da453%7C8cefe2afc6f544c4bbc3849ef05aafca%7C0%7C0%7C638859401500255662%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AIPOAn930DCE4tCnKu6DYCPzkCjRUJw3WY2nWA7rf2I%3D&reserved=0
mailto:sharon.gage@elydiocese.org
mailto:lisa.pearson@elydiocese.org
mailto:jacqueline.jugg@elydiocese.org
mailto:sarah.king@elydiocese.org
mailto:safeguardadmin@elydiocese.org
mailto:safeguarding.training@elydiocese.org

